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I refer to your email of 17 January

 

You say that it is not the Council's ‘normal’ practice to enter into correspondence with third parties.  Although a full written response to the points made by OTCH in correspondence would be helpful, we were and still are requesting a meeting with the responsible planning officers to enable us to understand the Council’s position on these matters.  We would suggest that this case is not ‘normal’ and there is evidence that it has been prolonged, possibly by years, by the lack of constructive discussions.

 

In respect of the Statement of Community Involvement there is no need to take up your suggestion to refer to terms of the Validation of Planning Applications (December 2007). The Council has in fact issued a Scoping Opinion requiring the applicants to consult OTCH ‘in particular’. EU advice explains why OTCH should have been involved in the scoping process: 

In all forms of scoping, consultation with environmental authorities, other interested 

parties and the public forms an important part of the process. Consultations will help ensure that all the impacts, issues, concerns, alternatives and mitigation which interested parties believe should be considered in the EIA are addressed. 

The importance of consultation at this and other stages in EIA has increased with EU signature of the Aarhus Convention on Access to Information, Public Participation in Decision Making and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters.(emphasis added) 

Whist this may be an oversight by the applicants and officers, we expect this requirement to made good and look forward to being formally consulted.

We are aware that the detail of what is being proposed is described within the application (you refer to para 2.7 of the Planning Statement and on the Land Use parameter plan).  However, it is not normally permissible to look behind the decision notice (which will be the legal document that must be relied on for the description of what is being permitted/refused) which will duplicate the description of the development as applied for on the forms and as it has been advertised to both public and statutory consultees.  This is described simply as a new settlement and associated works and facilities.  The heritage proposals are entirely separate from the new settlement but are not referred to as part of the development being proposed.   The application cannot be lawfully decided until the description has been corrected and re-consultations carried out.

Whilst we believe that a meeting with the Council is reasonably necessary to understand its position on the issues raised in the OTCH letter of 17 December 2010, we note that the Council’s Head of Policy has agreed with OTCH and the opinion it received from Mr Keen of Counsel that, “the site is allocated for enabling development under saved policy H2.”. 

We look forward to hearing from you (and the applicants).

Yours sincerely

Daniel Scharf for the Oxford Trust for Contemporary History

 

 

Please note that this correspondence may be recorded for heritage purposes


